8.0 - Recommendations

Based on our assessment of new policies London ON Bikes **does not** meet City of London policy goals of:

- 1. Declaration of Climate Emergency
- 2. Vision Zero

Additionally, the Cycling Master Plan falls short in many areas compared to other cities in terms of its infrastructure design, and evaluation metrics. We therefore make the following recommendations:

- 1. We recommend that council request that staff conduct a detailed assessment of climate emergency implications of the Transportation Master Plan, and The London Plan. Transportation and Land Use are the two largest contributing factors to climate emergency within the city, and examining these through the lens of Climate Emergency may reveal essential changes in outcome. We believe this report is the first assessment of ANY City of London policy through this lens, and given our findings, believe it prudent to examine all relevant documents from a climate perspective.
- 2. We recommend that council direct staff to overhaul the existing London ON Bikes plan, with major revisions to meet climate informed modal splits by 2030. The new plan should aim for transportation equity by only using modern Vision-Zero compliant design approaches and by building exclusively All Ages and Abilities infrastructure.
- We recommend funding the creation of an Active Transportation Strategy at a funding rate of \$50/person/year, or ~\$20M annually. This is consistent with funding in high mode-share cities throughout the world.
- 4. We recommend that council direct construction of a temporary city-wide bike grid to be constructed by July 1, 2021. This emergency network should rapidly deploy inexpensive materials, while retaining All Ages and Abilities design principles. Full implementation of permanent AAA infrastructure should be completed during regular life cycle renewal of these streets to minimize ongoing costs.
- We request that staff initiate consultation with Vision Zero Canada for a frank assessment of our Vision Zero progress. We request Vision Zero Canada's continued

- involvement in our trajectory toward zero deaths or serious injuries on our road system for cyclists, pedestrians, and motorists alike.
- 6. We recommend a moratorium on all planned and future road widening, unless required for transit and/or cycling infrastructure improvements, due to there being no climate informed transportation mode split scenario that permits for anything less than 50% decrease in total driving. Funding currently allocated to road widening (\$75M per year) should be used to fund transit and cycling infrastructure for maximum climate emergency mitigation effect.
- 7. We recommend that the City of London decrease all residential speed limits to 30 km/h commensurate with safe practices as defined by NACTO. This will immediately facilitate safe cycling in all neighbourhoods, including school routes, city-wide. While we acknowledge that design, not speed limit, is the essential factor in decreasing speeds on roads, neighbourhood streets should be re-designed for 30 km/h design speeds during life cycle renewal.

"We have presented governments with pretty hard choices. We have pointed out the enormous benefits of keeping to 1.5C, and also the unprecedented shift in energy systems and transport that would be needed to achieve that. We show it can be done within laws of physics and chemistry. Then the final tick box is political will. We cannot answer that. Only our audience can – and that is the governments that receive it."

- Jim Skea, Professor of Sustainable Energy at Imperial College London, co-chair of the United Nations Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change working group on mitigation.